
 
NOTICE OF MODIFICATION 
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(DUKE STREET, EARL STREET AND KNOWSLEY STREET, 
COLNE, PENDLE BOROUGH) (REVOCATION, AMENDMENT TO 
PERMIT PARKING PROVISIONS, DISABLED PARKING AND 
LIMITED WAITING) ORDER 202* 
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Lancashire County Council proposed to make the above Traffic Regulation Order under 
Sections 1, 2, 4, 45 and 46 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended. 
Following consultation carried out between 03 March 2023 and 31 March 2023, it is now intended to modify the proposed 
Order as titled above, as set out below. 
 
a) Remove Item C) of Schedule 3 – Disabled Persons Parking Place. 
b) Remove Items (54)b)(i) and (54)b)(iv) of Schedule 2 – Permit Holders Only. 
c) Insert the following into Schedule 2 – Permit Holders Only: 

 
Item 
No 

Zone Street name Side of road Location Details 

       
(54) C12 Duke Street, Colne b) the west side (i) from a point 47.6 metres north of its junction 

with the centreline of Boundary Street for a 
distance of 61.7 metres in a northerly 
direction. 

       

 
Statement of Reasons 
The purpose of this modification is to remove the Disabled Persons Parking Place from the frontage of No.6 Duke 
Street following confirmation that the bay is no longer required.  The removal of the dedicated Disabled Parking Bay 
will free up further space for C12 Permit Holder parking. 
 

A copy of the draft Order and associated documents for proposing to make the Order may be inspected during normal 
office hours at the offices of Pendle Borough Council, No1 Market Street, Nelson, Lancashire, BB9 9LU and at the 
offices of The Director of Law and Governance, Lancashire County Council, Christ Church Precinct, County Hall, 
Preston PR1 8XJ, and on Lancashire County Councils Website http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-
travel/roads/roadworks-and-traffic-regulation-orders/permanent.aspx. Any representations or objections (specifying the 
grounds on which they are made) relating to the proposal must be made in writing and should be sent to The Director 
of Law and Governance, Lancashire County Council, P O Box 78, County Hall, Preston PR1 8XJ or by e-mail to tro-
consultation@lancashire.gov.uk quoting ref:LSG4\894.16217\AFR before the 06 October 2023. 
 
Heloise MacAndrew, Director of Law and Governance 
15 September 2023 
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